
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

City of Prince Albert 
Public Works Department 

1084 Central Avenue 

Prince Albert, SK  S6V 7P3 

Phone: (306) 953-4900 
 

  

March 6, 2025  

RE:  Marquis Road East Widening & Storm Sewer Upgrade Project 
 
The City of Prince Albert Public Works Department would like to inform businesses about the upcoming Marquis Road 
Widening Project. 

The work includes:  

1. Installation of a new, higher capacity Storm Main on the North side of Marquis Road between Central Avenue and South 
Industrial Drive (East leg);  

2. Full reconstruction and widening of Marquis Road between Central Avenue and 4th Avenue East. This will upgrade 
the road to an urban cross-section, incorporating curbs and gutters along the entire segment, including a center 
concrete median. 

3. SaskPower streetlights will be removed before construction and installed after the road work. Landscaping will occur 
at the end of the project. 
 

Project timeline:  

This project is anticipated to begin in the middle of May and is expected to be re-opened to traffic in August, weather permitting. 

Traffic Accommodation Details:  

Throughout this project, traffic from Marquis Road will be redirected onto South Industrial Drive and/or 38th Street East. The 
Department of Public Works is implementing various measures to lessen any effects on businesses, including the following: 

a. Detours will be reviewed on-site daily, and the traffic management plan will be updated and modified as needed. 
b. The City of Prince Albert will release a Capital Projects webpage in March. This page will be updated throughout the 

Construction season to provide the most up-to-date project information and updates to residents and businesses; 
c. No more than one intersection (Central Avenue, 4th Avenue East, South Industrial Drive) along Marquis Road will be 

closed at the same time during this project. 
d. Placement of Variable Messaging Boards to inform motorists of detours & road closures. 
e. Highway Hotlines will be updated to ensure that oversize loads avoid Marquis Road whenever possible. 

What can you do to prepare: 

This project will begin with the installation of the Stormwater Main at the intersection of South Industrial Drive (East Leg) and 
Marquis Road. The work will progressively move west throughout the construction season. Once the Stormwater Main 
installation reaches west of 4th Avenue East, all roadwork will be completed expeditiously to ensure the intersection is 
reopened to traffic. 

Before the project begins, businesses and residents will receive an additional letter containing updated timelines and details. 
This letter will also provide a link to the Capital Projects webpage, enabling residents to track the construction progress. 

Please ensure that your patrons, staff, and delivery services are informed of the detours and closures throughout the project to 
minimize impact. 

If you require further information with respect to this matter, please do not hesitate to contact Evan Hastings, Capital Projects 
Manager at (306) 953-4884. 

 
 
Evan Hastings, EIT. 
Capital Projects Manager 
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